FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        MARCH, 2016, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 17

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 5
SCHOOLS – Benton, Columbia, Eldorado, Freeburg, Galatia, Lawrenceville, Marissa, Mascoutah, Mater Dei at Breese, Meridian at Mounds, Olney, Pinckneyville, Sandoval(2), Thompsonville, Kaskaskia College, Rend Lake College
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Lawrence, Monroe, Pope/Hardin, Wayne, White
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 9
    PARTICIPANTS – 170
Ag Careers Presentation(8), 7-12 Grade Students, Marissa – 165
Teaching Ag, 13-14 Grade Students, Kaskaskia College – 5
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
FCAE Staff Meeting Conference Call

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
SIUC Agricultural Education Advisory Council Meeting, Southern Illinois University, Carbondale
Observed Student Teacher, Doug Schilling, Eldorado High School
Observed Student Teachers, Jessica Both and Jacob Meisner, Olney High School
Illinois Virtual High School Conference Call for Introduction to the Agricultural Industry Course
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  2572
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 9
Attended District 5 FFA Proficiency Award Judging, Benton

Organized, Prepared for, and Presented the District 5 Agriscience Fair, Benton
Sent Thank You Notes to Judges and Sponsor for Assisting with Agriscience Fair
Managed and Maintained the Website
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Reviewed and Processed Class Rosters for Student Data Entry
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

Thank you to Bunge SCF Grain - Phillip Kyle and Illinois Pathways STEM for sponsoring the District 5 FFA AgriScience Fair. Quality and quantity of agrisicience fair projects were up again this year with 49 projects, 61 students, and ten schools. Meeting with the Illinois Virtual High School staff went well.  It would be great to have our own online agriculture courses with an Illinois based agriculture teacher that has taught previously in an Illinois high school.  Best of luck to Dr. Chris Clemons as he joins the agricultural education staff at Auburn University in Alabama.  His time and efforts are appreciated.  Hopeful to see an added agriculture program at the Mater Dei Catholic High School with an enrollment of 470 students in Breese of section 22.  The Board of Education seemed very interested after a forty-five minute presentation.
